Redeemer Indoor Worship 
These are our procedures for holding indoor worship at Redeemer. We ask all attendees to follow these for everyone’s safety. Our purpose is to love God through our worship and to love each other by maintaining safety precautions.

Worship Time
We will hold a single indoor service at 9:00 am and a single outdoor service at 11:00 am.

Worship Capacity
Our maximum target capacity is 50 congregants indoors at one time. Based on current interest, we have fewer than 50 individuals who indicate they will attend an indoor worship service.
Attendance for now will be first-come-first served. If we reach capacity at the 9 am service, we will have to ask individuals to return for the 11 am outdoor service.

Nursery
No nursery will be provided

Seating
Everyone wishing to attend indoor worship should arrive at 8:50 am. Please remain socially distanced from other family units. You will be seated as a family unit by one of the officers.
We urge you to arrive on time.
After worship, you will be dismissed as family units by an officer.

Safety/Cleaning procedures
Bibles and hymnbooks have been removed from pews. Please do not use these or leave items in them.
Masks are required at all times inside the building. Remain socially distanced after the service. 
As we are only holding one worship service indoors per week, we do not plan on special/additional cleaning procedures. See the CDC guidance here: https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/pdf/Reopening_America_Guidance.pdf 
[bookmark: _GoBack]We have purchased a disinfecting fogger that we plan to use if we need to hold multiple services indoors as the weather gets cooler.

Recording
The indoor service will be recorded and posted online as soon as possible

Worship Elements
We will limit our worship service to 30 minutes to reduce our exposure to each other but maintain the core elements of worship: prayer, singing, confessing, reading the word, and preaching the word.
We are making plans to have communion, but it will not start immediately.

Patience
We encourage you to be patient with us as we try to manage this. We will probably make mistakes. We welcome feedback. 
